
KURE BEACH 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

MAY 9, 2011 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Ken Withrow, Chair.     Priscilla Smith, Secretary     

Candace Clark, Co-Chair    Tony Gonsalves       

Herb Wiebe      Mitch Klein         

Ron Eccleston 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the April meeting was approved. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

a. Tree planting on K Ave. This is on hold. 

b. Standard Signs.  Sonny has made a post, 4”X4” with a “weathered look” and a cut out 

for placement of a decal, if wanted.  The post is very well done and the committee has 

decided that this should be the type of post to replace any existing posts that need to be 

replaced, and for any new posts that the town requires. 

c. Atlantic Ave.  The landscape contract for the planting at the Atlantic Ave Walkway has 

expired.  The Town will be taking over the maintenance.  The Committee would like to 

know if the Town needs any information on the proper maintenance of the plants and 

if they do, the committee would assist them. 

d. Town Entrance Signs..  The Committee is planning to update and enhance the signs.  

The committee feels they have sufficient funds left from our present allotment to 

improve one sign.  Ken has worked up a rough drawing depicting the upgrade.   

NEW : 

1.  New Members for the committee.  Still pending 

2. 2011 committee chair & ect. On hold 

3. 2011 Budget.  The committee is aware of the financial situation and will work with 

Council on any future projects. 

4. 5 Year Plan.  The committee’s 5 year plan, at this time.  1.  Maintain all present 

landscaping.  2. Update and enhance all of the Entrance Signs.  They all could use 

better lighting, realignment of signs, additional planting.  

The meeting was adjourned at 5:10PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on June 13
th

 

at 4:00PM at the Town Hall. 

Respectfully Submitted.  Priscilla Smith 



 


